MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
TOWNHOMES II OF FAIRFIELD, INC. HELD ON MONDAY, JUNE 20, 2016 AT 7:00 PM, IN THE CLUBHOUSE
Larry Abrams called the meeting to order at 7:09 PM. The Meeting was properly noticed. 
ROLL CALL

Those members present were Larry Abrams. President, Lester Wild, Vice President Rachelle Cohen, Secretary. Also present was Suzette Lewis of Residential Management Concepts, Inc.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Rachelle Cohen moved to approve the minutes of the last meeting that was held on May 16, 2016 as presented; second by Larry Abrams. All in favor. Motion carried.
FINANCIALS
Currently there is and unaudited amount of $32,680.34 in the operating account. There is currently 1 unit that the board would like to make sure is sent to the attorney for being over 90 days delinquent. Larry Abrams made a motion to approve the finances. Second by Rachelle Cohen. All in favor. Motion carried. 
OLD BUSINESS

5112 Point Emerald Lane
A discussion began about the need to have walkthrough done with RMC on any items still not completed within the unit an if any additional items need to be added to the list. The board would like to find out what was originally in the proposal to what was done and then what was eventually added as a part of the repairs. The discussion also continued about the need to hire a cleaning company to clean the unit to make it presentable to show. A meeting will be scheduled with Lee of RMC to go over any additional repairs for the unit. Another discussion then bagan about the fact that some Townhomes 2 residents are parking their cars in the driveway of 5112 Pointe Emerald. The board would like a letter to anyone parking their car in the driveway of 5112 to stop parking there and remove their cars immediately. The conversation then continued about the need to send a copy of the agreement that is 
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in place with Townhomes 2 and Levin be sent to the new attorneys as soon as possible. Larry Abrams will ensure that the letter is sent to Tucker and Tighe. 
Landscaping 
A discussion began about the landscaping issues in the community. The board would like to have a walkthrough scheduled with Carlos of Sunset Tropical. There are still several areas of concern with weeding and the need for more trimming and additional areas that need sod and landscaping. 
Tree trimming
The board would like Don Richter to be contacted to know when the tree trimming will begin. The trees are overgrowing and impeding walkways and driveways and also trees are on roof tops.   A discussion began about the possibility of rats being able to enter into roofs due to the trees not being trimmed often enough and hanging on roofs. The board would like Don Richter to be contacted and see if he is aware of having a metal or aluminum guard put around the tree to prevent rodents. 

Gutters/Drainage System

A proposal was presented from Home Depot for gutters for $4,046.00 to the backs of 2 buildings in hopes that gutters would help to eliminate the water that is building up behind the units when it rains. Another proposal was presented from Sunset Tropical for a drainage system that would be placed behind the same buildings that are having the drainage problem for $5,800. A discussion began about the need to find the right solution for the problem however, the board feels that gutters would not be the solution but only divert the water to a different area and still have a problem. The discussion continued and the board feels that a drainage system would be the proper solution for the problem however, additional proposals would be needed for a drainage system. The conversation continued and it was suggested that possibly a special assessment would be needed for homeowners to fund the drainage project. The discussion continued and it was said that there should be no assessment for the drainage system and that is was the responsibility of the association to maintain the drainage system for the 
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community. Larry Abrams agreed to get in contact with a few vendors that he knew of that would give proposals for drainage and that the board would discuss the drainage issues another time.
New Business
Termites/Pest Control
A brief discussion began about termite treatment in the community. The board feels that there is nothing in the documents that states the association is responsible for termite tenting of any unit. The discussion continued about the similarities between Townhomes 1 documents and Townhomes 2. Larry Abrams would like to see what agreement Townhomes 1 has with pest control and possibly mirror that agreement. 

Another discussion began about the agreement with Bug Out Pro. The board would like to know what is the normal schedule for their service and how often they maintain the bait boxes an if possible a map of where the boxes are.
There being no further business before the Board, Lester Wild made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Rachelle Cohen. All in favor. Motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:22 PM. 

Respectfully submitted, 
On behalf of the Secretary, 
Of the Board of Directors, 
Townhomes II of Fairfield, Inc.  Homeowners Association
